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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Diary Dates 

Friday 19th May 

Assembly hosted by Pod 1 

Friday 26th May 

Room 12/Pod 2B Excursion 

Old Tailem Town 

Friday 26th May 

Assembly hosted by Room 3 

Monday 29th May– 2ndJune 

Reconciliation Week activities 

Friday 2nd June 

Assembly hosted by ATSI Students 

Wednesday 7th June 

Pod 1/2A/3 Excursion VVSS 

Science Day 

Monday 12th June 

Public Holiday 

Ingle Farm East 

Primary School 

Newsletter 

In this edition of the newsletter I would like to summarise the ways that we are trying to improve student 

learning outcomes in numeracy throughout the school.  We do this by: 

 Integrating numeracy throughout the curriculum. 

 Implementing a balanced program which provides students with the essential mathematical skills 

and knowledge as identified in the Australian Curriculum. 

 Explicitly teaching critical thinking and problem solving in numeracy. 

 Designing learning experiences that engage and challenge all learners to be successful. 

 Implementing effective support programs such as Quick smart.  

 Effectively using technology to support all students to be successful.  

 Providing opportunities for hands on activities to manipulate tools and equipment to solve problems 

eg Stephanie Alexander kitchen program and the outdoor learning area. 

I recently interviewed some students in Pod 2b about our Stephanie Alexander kitchen program. 

 Here are some of their responses to questions: 

What do you like best about the Stephanie Alexander program? 

 Zaria – Cooking and gardening 

 Kim – You can learn how to cook at a very young age which helps when you grow up 

 Aaliyeh- You can serve dishes to students and your food could go to the canteen 

 Mia- Doing activities outside of the classroom 

 Hayden -  Liked the cooking 

 Tory – Working in the garden 

 Alex- Getting food for my chooks 

What skills have you learnt in Stephanie Alexander lessons? 

 Cooking skills  

 Collaborating with others 

 Listening to instructions 

 Safety in the kitchen and the garden 

 Learning how to measure things using measuring cups 

 Developing gardening skills like using garden tools 

 Following recipes   

 Learning  how to use units of measurement in cooking and how to use the stove safely 

 Developing kitchen skills such as cutting vegetables 

Finally I would like to draw your attention to the 2017 Public Education awards. The Public Education 

awards    recognise the achievements of teachers, leaders and support staff across the state. If you wish to 

nominate anyone from Ingle Farm East please visit www.decd.gov.au/awards.   

 

Mike Sims 

Principal 

Ingle Farm East primary school 

mailto:info@ingleastps.sa.edu.au
http://www.decd.gov.au/awards
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STEM stands for science, technology, engineering and mathematics.  

STEM refers to these not as stand-alone subjects, but rather as a way of thinking.  

STEM is important because it pervades every part of our lives. Science is everywhere in the 

world around us. Technology is continuously expanding into every aspect of our lives.              

Engineering is the basic designs of roads and bridges, but also tackles the challenges of  

changing global weather and sustainable ways of looking at our future needs. Mathematics is 

in every occupation and every activity we do in our lives.  
 

A curriculum that is STEM-based allows students in participate in problem-

solving tasks that involve real-life situations to help the  student learn. STEM 

activities provide hands-on and minds-on     lessons. Initially, students need 

to identify a problem. They then  create possible solutions to that         

problem, which can be tested. The skills use an inquiry-based approach to 

teaching and learning. 
 

STEM makes creators, thinkers, problem solvers, doers, innovators, and inventors.          

In STEM, classes will be involved in hands on problem solving tasks,      

coding, robotics, game design tasks, simple electric circuits, alternative 

energy (wind and solar) the Australian STEM Video Game Challenge and 

research task throughout the year. All of the tasks that students are       

involved in are aligned to the Australian Curriculum – Technologies 

guidelines. 
 

During Term 2 on Thursdays and Fridays the following classes will be doing: 

 Pods 2A and Pod 1 are involved in research tasks. Pod 2A are researching inventors – past 

and present. Inventors researched include Tesler and Alexander Graham Bell through to 

Bill Gates. Pod 1 are researching inventions and are creating a timeline of the creation of 

their chosen  invention from beginning to present day. Inventions researched range from 

computers, phones, beds and TV through to the Lamborghini and game consoles. 
 

 Rooms 6 and 12 as well as Pod 2A are learning about sustainable energy.  

Students have been posed the problem – Can you build a car that uses wind 

as an energy source and can travel 5 metres in a straight line?  They are to 

work with a partner to build a ‘sail car’ which they then test and improve on 

so that it can travel the required distance. They then time the car over 6 trials to collect 

data about how well their design works. We will also be testing a windmill to find out if it 

can lift a weight using wind power. 

 In Robotics,  Room 1 and 6 students will be working with the Bee-bots to  

follow a story map and to program the Be-bots to perform a line dance. 

Pod 2A students will be learning how to program the new Edison robots using 

barcodes and on the computers. Children’s University students have trialled the 

Edisons and they especially enjoyed the sumo- wrestling program. 
 

In Term 1 Pod 1 learnt about the invention of the Ferris Wheel through research and building 

working models of a Ferris Wheels. Pod 2A looked at the science and maths of bottle flipping as 

they completed the Bottle Flipping Challenge. R-2 students looked at building marvellous     

machines with Lego, along the lines of the Rube Goldberg Machine and learning to code with 

the computer program Code Studio. Pods 2B, 3 and Room 12 students learnt about Robotics 

with the Edison robots . They were involved in programming through the use of barcodes and 

using the EdWare program. 

Angela Princi 

http://www.rechargelabs.org/sail-car-class-pack
http://www.mindkits.co.nz/edison-robot.aspx
https://www.primaryict.co.uk/tts-giant-a5-bee-bot-sequence-cards-set-of-49-cards_itscard_1965.htm
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/937295081/edison-fun-robotics-for-tomorrows-inventors
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  STEM 

On Friday the 11th May 2017 we had technology with Mrs 

Princi. In that lesson we made sail cars with a partner. We 

used pieces of cardboard, stickers or sticky tape, wooden 

spheres and paper for the sail. After we made them we 

tested them by putting them in front of a fan to see if they 

would travel 5 metres. Some succeeded but some didn't 

make the distance. I think it was a fun lesson that           

included teamwork and problem solving. 

Lisa Pod 2A 

Our Wind Car 

On the 11th of May Jett and I made and car called the 

‘Olive Mobile' because the wheels were green. We had 

a fan for propulsion  Ours just got to the end. I think it was 

great fun, we worked well as a team, next time we will 

time the wind cars. These were great fun and I hope you 

try and make one. 

Tim Pod 2A 
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All Tickets 

$8 

ADELAIDE INTERNATIONAL YOUTH  

FILM FESTIVAL PREVIEW 
SATURDAY 20TH MAY 
MERCURY CINEMA 

13 Morphett St Adelaide 
Short films from all over the world have been selected to 
encourage young      viewers to expand their imaginations 

into different ways  
stories can be told. 

www.dreambigfestival.com.au  
Tickets can be purchased from BASS or at venue, subject to 

availability 

School safety 

I would like to remind parents about school safety. This week at 

Governing Council it was brought to my attention that there  was a 

near miss after school when one parent who was parked near the 

cricket pitch was exiting the school. I ask that all parents pay      

additional care when entering and exiting the school grounds. I 

also draw your attention to the fact that the area immediately   

behind the canteen is not to be used for parking. On another     

occasion, a neighbour contacted the school to inform 

us about a near miss on Halidon street.  We would like to 

remind parents that the roads` surrounding our school is 

a 25km zone during school hours. To help keep our     

student`s safe, we ask that parent’s keep an eye out for  

students and  honour the speed limits at all times.  

Keeping our school looking great 

People often comment on how good our grounds look. Much 

credit needs to go to Mr Cheshire for the outstanding work that he 

does as a Groundsman at our school.  Our school is nearly 50 years 

old which means from time to time it is in need of repair. You may 

have noticed that recently there have been some minor works 

happening at our school including: 

 Replanting grass around the cricket pitch 

 Repairing the brick edge around the tree near the library 

 Repairing the gate in the Stephanie Alexander kitchen 

 Replacing the fascia at the back of the canteen will be   

completed soon 

We apologise for any inconvenience that occurs when this       

happens but we think that it is worth it to ensure that our school is 

well maintained and looking good . Please feel free to inform us if 

you notice that there are things around the school that need      

updating and are in need of repair.  

Congratulations 
To  

Andrew Room 3 for winning 
The major prize in our 
Mother¡s Day Raffle 

 
 
 
 

 
Runners up 
Veronia A 

Kylie J 
Lachie Pod 2B 


